March 15, 1978

Charles Koch P.O. Box 225% Wichita, KS 67206

Dear Charles:

It always seems totally inadequate to send just a "thank you" letter to someone who has sent a check for \$10,000. I greatly appreciate the advance on the matching funds offer; it allowed us to go ahead with the LP News and the recruiting flyer, and will give us security until the fundraising drive headed up by Ray gets going in early April.

To date, we have received close to \$2,500 in contributions since your offer was made, and I think tour advance will be matched and surpassed rather soon. To clarify one aspect of the upcoming fundraiser: the mailing package itself will cost us nothing, as it is being contributed by Richard Suter in Chicago. I had assumed that entyfunds raised through Ray's telephone follow-up would be eligible to be matched, while contributions which were not solicited by telephone would not be eligible. Am I wrong?

Thanks again for all your help.

Cordially,

Chris Hocker National Director

CH/ci